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SUBJECT: PORTLAND GENERAL ELECTRIC: (Docket No. ADV280/Advice No. 16-
07) Requests housekeeping revisions to proposed tariff sheet associated
with Tariff P.U.C No. 18.

STAFF RECOMIVIENDATION:

The Public Utility Commission (Commission) should approve the application by Portland
General Electric Company (PGE or Company) for filing proposed tariff sheets
associated with Tariff P.U.C. No. 18.

ISSUE:

Whether the Commission should allow PGE's housekeeping amendments to tariff
sheets that reflect recent Commission-approved changes to other schedules.

APPLICABLE LAW

PGE'S filing encompasses tariff sheets which are governed by ORS 757.205 and
757.210, and by OAR 860-022-0025.

DISCUSSION AND ANALYSIS:

This filing is a housekeeping filing that corrects titling errors. PGE originally submitted
its filing on April 27, 2016. The Company then amended its filing on May 3, 2016, to
update the table of contents to remove references to Schedules 12, 144, and 147.
Schedule 54 was moved to sheet No. 1-4 under Non-Utility Services and the Schedule
name was also updated. Schedule 320 was also moved to Non-Utility Services. All of
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the changes either correct grammatical errors in titling or reflect updates to previous
Commission-approved tariff changes. Staff did not revisit the reasons for those changes
in its review of this filing and no additional information requests were submitted. On May
3, 2016, PGE submitted its supplemental filing to include the sheet showing that lighting
moved from sheet No. 591-11 to sheet No. 591-13, thereby correcting the misstatement
in its original filing. In its May 3, 2016, supplemental filing, PGE maintained the effective
date of Junes, 2016.

After review, Staff concludes that the revisions filed by PGE are appropriate. By their
housekeeping nature, none of the revisions affect customers' rates or tariff eligibilities.
Staff reviewed the proposed schedule changes to ensure that they were consistent with
the rates approved by the Commission. Staff also reviewed the entire tariff file to
ensure no other schedules were affected by the recent changes. Staff identified no
issues or errors with the filing and recommends the Commission approve the tariff
changes as filed, allowing the housekeeping revisions to go into effect for service on
and after June 8, 2016. No requests for information were sent to the Company as the
filing was self-explanatory and included the necessary documentation.

The Company was provided a draft copy of this memo and has no concerns.

PROPOSED COMMISSION MOTION:

Approve Portland General Electric Company's Advice No. 16-07, for service on and after
June 8, 2016.
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